# August 2025 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

### Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Paul Kruggel

# Guests applying for membership:

1<sup>st</sup> Mike Unroe 2<sup>nd</sup>

3<sup>rd</sup> Ron Waters

Voted in as a full member- Ron Waters, Paul Tetford voted in with Executive Council approval of not attending 3 meetings due to work concerns. Paul is a full time over-the road trucker.

### # Of Members Present – 17

# **Secretary's Report**

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

## **Treasurer's Report**

Voted on and approved.

Opening Balance	\$ 26,941.55
Expenses	\$ 1,612.18
Deposits	\$ 145.00
Closing Balance	\$ 25,474.37
Petty Cash	\$ 90.00
Savings/Jr League	\$ 3,108.94

## Vice President report -

Pistol House will remain closed until the entry stairs are repaired, hopefully by next week.

There will be two estimates to repair the flood damage, one last week and another this Friday. The amount will be published later. The estimates are for drains and catch basins to be installed from the hill next to the Rifle House to the creek that is on the north side of our property and other items such as new down spouts.

The maintenance on the berm and the 50yd rifle backstop will be done later.

#### **Executive Officer report -**

Not present, no report.

#### League Secretary report -

Thursday night bullseye still cancelled. The rimfire league continues and will end in September.

Christopher Chisolm has been awarded the Presidents 100 at the NRA Nationals at Camp Perry. This is given to the top 100 scorers at the competition. He placed 73<sup>rd</sup> out of approximately 600 competitors.

# Technical Officers report -

All systems are working. The remote camera showing the parking lot is still being worked on.

The is a problem with the calendar on the web page that is being fixed.

## Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

No classes last month.

Youth League has been cancelled for this year.

## **Special Events Coordinator –**

Family Picnic will be September 27th from 12 till 3pm.

The LPRC will be providing the food (BBQ pulled pork with side dish), chips and drinks (soda and bottled water). Paper plates and paper towels will also be furnished. Members will be need to bring their own camp chairs and any special dietary needs they may have.

As in the past, we will be having a raffle, with the top item being a Black Aces Tactical 12-gauge shotgun, Model FD12. It comes in burnt bronze finish with 2 magazines and 2 choke tubes, and accepts 2-3/4" and 3" shells.

Other items will also be raffled off, along with two "Mystery" coolers. Each adult that attends, 18 years or older, can purchase one \$10 ticket to participate.

This is a FAMILY EVENT. Therefore, it is requested that an RSVP of no later than September 11, 2024 be made for all those planning to attend. Please be prompt, as we want EVERYONE to have a great time.

Please send your RSVP (including how many to attend) to the following email address:

pioneers1880@yahoo.com

### **Membership Committee report -**

The current members of the Membership Committee have had to resign due to family issues. Applications are being accepted for the Committee. Please contact Trent Stepp if you are interested.

#### **Old Business:**

Club Hats are still available for \$20.

## **New Business:**

A yellow safety cabinet has been acquired by Chris Chisolm for storage of the kerosene in the Pistol House. Repair will continue on the range.

Thanks go out to all the members that helped after the Flood and also those who helped to clear the tree that fell on the 50-foot range the week before the flood.

### Member Recognition:

Eric Anderson for all the time and effort that he has put into the youth league.

#### **Rule Update:**

### 50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$59 Winner= \$30 Mike Unroe

### **Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club**

#### Officers for 2025

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer - Paul Kruggel (330) 591-5281

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176